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Commentators: Tazz, Joey Styles

We are almost to the Royal Rumble and that means it is time to
make Test #1 contender. That is about as obvious of a title
match as there has been in a bit around here. Last week Test
cost Van Dam his title shot so tonight it’s a triple threat.
Normally you would think that would be saved for the Rumble if
they want the biggest match possible, but ECW can be weird
that way. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Here’s the returning Kelly Kelly for a chat. She reminds us
that she is an exhibitionist and now that she is single,
Kelly’s Expose is back next week. We get a bit of a tease with
Kelly saying she won’t be dancing alone, but here is Matt
Striker  to  interrupt  a  preview.  Striker  says  he  has  had
students  like  her  before,  because  she  is  willing  to  do
anything for attention.

Her expose is not approved curriculum and if she does not
learn better, she will be like everyone else. Also, did you
know that women’s feet are smaller than men’s? It’s so they
can stand closer to the kitchen counter. For now, she can go
sit at ringside while Striker beats up her crush.

CM Punk vs. Matt Striker

Kelly is rather pleased to see Punk, who drives Striker into
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the corner to start. A headlock works a bit better for Striker
but it’s a hiptoss to break that up in a hurry. Punk kicks him
in the back and then in the face for two, setting up the
armbar to slow things back down. A hammerlock slam sets up
another armbar as commentary starts talking about the Royal
Rumble. Punk cranks on both arms at once but Striker fights
up, only to get sent hard to the floor.

Back from a break with Striker holding a headscissors to choke
Punk, who bounces his way to freedom. A basement dropkick
gives Punk a breather but Striker takes him into the corner
for the running kick to the face. Punk comes back up with his
series  of  kicks,  followed  by  the  knees  to  the  face.  The
running knee into the bulldog gets two on Striker but he’s
back with a neckbreaker. Striker loads up something, but Kelly
gets  on  the  apron  to  flash  him  (which  seems  to  disgust
Striker), allowing Punk to grab a backslide for the pin.

Rating: D+. The ending was the point here, but the match
wasn’t very good on the way there. Striker isn’t very good in
the ring and should stick to the talking, as he is a great
pest. Punk needing help to beat him is not exactly encouraging
after his loss last week, but putting him with Kelly (maybe)
is a bit more of a direction.

We look back at Test costing Rob Van Dam his title shot last
week.

Marquis Cor Von vs. Cassidy Riley

Cor Von is better known as Monty Brown from TNA, meaning we
get some TNA chants. Riley is taken into the corner for some
early forearms to the face and Cor Von easily powers him to
the apron. Some knees to the chest into a butterfly suplex set
up the unnamed Pounce. A Fujiwara armbar makes Riley tap. Cor
Von was a proto Big E., down to the look, the way he walked
and the big goofy face that Big E. makes.

Post match Cor Von says he’s here to do whatever he wants



because the hardest regardless is Marquis Cor Von, the Alpha
Male. Oh yeah you can see the star power all over this guy.

Bobby Lashley doesn’t like the situation but he’s keeping the
title. This was a rather rough promo as Lashley sounded lost,
despite it only being about twenty seconds long.

Wrestlemania Recall: Roddy Piper and the fire extinguisher to
Morton Downey Jr.

Sandman vs. Elijah Burke

Before the match, Burke promises to give Sandman a shot of
reality. Sandman canes Sylvester Terkay down before the bell
so Burke gets in a few shots. A faceplant drops Burke and
Sandman crotches him on top. What looked like a super Russian
legsweep is broken up and Burke grabs a rollup with jeans for
the fast pin. That would be Terkay’s last appearance, as he
would be released later in the week.

We look at Tommy Dreamer picking himself up after getting
squashed by Great Khali last week.

Ariel has a red rose, which means love, devotion and passion.
Kevin Thorn has a black rose, which means pain, suffering and
destruction. At the Royal Rumble, there will be 29 black roses
and one red rose, for the winner, Kevin Thorn. Neck biting
ensues.

ECW World Title: Bobby Lashley vs. Rob Van Dam vs. Test

Lashley is defending and anything goes. Test and Lashley start
brawling on the floor before the bell before getting inside,
where Van Dam kicks them both down for two. Rob takes Test
outside again to drop him onto the barricade, setting up the
spinning kick to the back. We settle down to Lashley vs. Van
Dam and their timing seems to be off in a hurry. A rollup
gives Van Dam two but Lashley gives him some shoulders in the
corner.



After knocking Test off the apron, Lashley grabs a chinlock to
keep Van Dam down. Van Dam fights up but gets pulled back down
into another chinlock as we take a break. Back with Test
hammering away on Lashley but Van Dam grabs a rollup out of
the corner. Lashley makes a save after Test has already kicked
out so Test drops both of them for two each. Test shoves Van
Dam hard off the top for the crash into the barricade but
walks into a suplex to give Lashley two.

Van Dam is back in to kick Lashley in the face and the
springboard kick to the face puts him down for two more. With
Van Dam being sent outside again, Test breaks up a superplex
attempt and drops a top rope elbow for two on Lashley. Van Dam
comes back in with a top rope kick to Test’s chest and a
double Rolling Thunder hits both of them. One heck of a Five
Star hits Test but Lashley spears Van Dam down. The running
powerslam plants Van Dam to retain the title.

Rating: C-. They had some good spots here but it was rather
sloppy in a few places. Lashley and Van Dam looked like they
were on different pages for most of their time together and
the ending wasn’t exactly in doubt given what they have been
setting up in recent weeks. Test vs. Lashley will work, though
it still doesn’t seem like a big match.

Post match Test knocks Lashley out with the title and yells at
him to end the show.

Overall Rating: D+. Cor Von was about the only thing that made
an impact here and that didn’t leave much for the rest of the
show. The two longer matches were both pretty lame and you
need something more in the middle if your book ending matches
aren’t very good. The lack of star power continues to show
here and they need to do something about the lack of depth.
Not one of their better shows and that is a bad sign for the
future.

 



Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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